
 
 

NVCC OFFICERS 

 

President Vice President Secretary/Treasurer Editor 

Doug Jones Greg Walthour A.J. Paluska Rory Clark 

4349 Majestic Lane 7025 Coventry Road 6839 Brimstone Lane 13201 Hathaway Drive 

Fairfax, VA 22033 Alexandria, VA 22306 Fairfax Station, VA 22039 Silver Spring, MD 20906 

(703) 309-8705 (703) 768-6040 (703) 250-4455 (240) 463-7542 

1963.jones.d@gmail.com 63redbrier@comcast.net Ajjr13@earthlink.net roryinmd@gmail.com 
 

The Northern Virginia Corvair Club (NVCC) publishes the HOT AIR MAIL newsletter monthly as a service to its members. NVCC is a non-profit chapter of the Corvair Society 

of America (CORSA). The $10 annual dues are payable January 1st, to “Treasurer, NVCC” at the address herein. A prorated amount of $5 is accepted for periods of less 

than six months. All other correspondence and submissions can be addressed to the Secretary/Editor. Newsletter expiration date is three months beyond dues anniversary 

if they are not current. Original material appearing in the HOT AIR MAIL may be reprinted in other non-profit publications with appropriate credits. 

NVCC Hot Air Mail 1 February 2021 
 

 

 

       Chapter Chatter 

     By Rory Clark  

January has come and will be gone before 

we know it. I am looking forward to getting 

out of the winter months.  While snow has 

been non-existent the cold weather and 

blustery winds cut right through me.  

Rita and I took a long cruise in Corvy a few 

days ago. I do not know how many miles 

that we covered on the back roads of 

MoCo but we were out for over 1 ½ hours. 

We tend to point the car north and make 

random turns to explore new roads. We 

eventually ended up in Ellicott City.  

Remembering how congested old town 

Ellicott City can be, we opted to bypass the 

main drag and worked our way back to 

home base. We never get tired of these 

cruises and look forward to them when the 

weather cooperates.  

RnR Garage 

There isn’t anything to report from the RnR 

garage. It has been too cold to do  

 

 

 

anything except to move the trickle 

charger from the Rampside, to the Corsa 

and then to my motorcycle. The 

motorcycle battery is getting a bit old and 

it doesn’t really hold a deep (good) 

charge. A new battery is required so I will 

tend to that as soon as possible. In the 

meantime, I typical start everything and 

take the Corsa and bike out for a few laps 

around the block to get them up to 

operating temperature.  

Bob W and I have been discussing the gas 

pedal issue in Rampy and I will take his 

advice/suggestion to use a Rivnut to fasten 

the pedal to the floor. I think there is 

enough play in the positioning of it that will 

allow a free and smooth operation of the 

pedal. This will be a first for me with the 

Rivnut and I look forward to using a new 

technique to fix the pedal. 
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Andy’s Garage 

At the December tech session we looked at 

and discussed in depth the carburation 

issues of Andy’s 64 and made all the 

obvious adjustments. 

 

Unfortunately, the symptoms did not go 

away and still need attention. After the 

December meeting, Andy checked and 

rechecked the electrical connections and 

at one point observed smoke pouring out 

of the generator.  

 

Arlington Armature did a rebuild and tested 

both the regulator and generator and 

pronounced them both to be in good 

working order. After Andy reinstalled them 

the electrical issues with the gen light was 

still present.  

 

So, the January meeting was to focus on 

locating those lost and wandering 

electrons and providing them a clear path 

to their intended destination. Ron and Andy 

put their heads together during the January 

session and discussed woodworking 

projects and tools, house plants, Andy’s 73 

MGB, the paint job on the 64 and also 

spent a little time on the 64’s electrical 

issues.  

 

All kidding aside, it was an enjoyable and 

informative tech session. Much knowledge 

was exchanged and some minor 

mechanical issues were resolved. The only 

down side was that there was a 

considerable number of pastries and quite 

a bit of coffee left over. Not to worry, they 

didn’t go to waste…they went to waist.  

 

After Ron left, Andy dove into the electrical 

issues more deeply and disconnected all 

the plugs in the wiring harnesses only to find 

the main to engine harness plug was 

damaged beyond repair. This may have 

been part of the electrical issue.  

 

 

 

As we all know, old wiring and their 

connectors are hidden issues that are hard 

to run down.  

 

In order to make the task a lot easier, Andy 

ordered replacement harnesses from Clarks 

and will begin installation upon their arrival. 

In the interim, Doug and Andy are going to 

attempt a carburetor rebuild to locate and 

fix the engine non-starting issue. 

 

So, if no one has any more pressing issues, 

we can plan on a February session at 

Andy’s garage to make all the final 

connections in the new wiring harnesses 

and hopefully not have to address the 

carburation issues because Doug will have 

made them all go away by then. 
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This Month’s Featured Corvair 

 
Our Corsa is, once again, this month’s featured Corvair. However, it is one of the trunk in action. You may have 

noticed from last month’s picture that the front end looked lowered. The reason is that we loaded the trunk 

with a bunch of firewood that we bought while on our cruise. I like the look and will consider lowering the front 

end in the future. If you would like to showcase your Corvair, send me a picture and I will feature it in an 

upcoming issue.  

 

 
 

 

 

Local Car shows throughout the DMV for 2021 Spring, Summer & Fall 
 

Car shows around the DMV  

 

There is a show close to you so get out and have fun. http://www.cruisein.us 

 

For all shows, please check with the organizers or their website for rules and COVID information. 

 

http://www.cruisein.us/
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FOR SALE 

 

Group Corvair Virtual Garage Sale This is a special one-off sale that Group Corvair has volunteered to 

assist Barbara Frailey, the widow of the long-time Corvair enthusiast Pete Frailey, in selling the off the remainder 

of Pete’s inventory.  These items are mainly tools as Pete sold off the Corvair specific parts already.  Please 

reference the second PDF for a list of the items for sale.  

 

To bid, or for any other information, please a send an email to both Jim Simpson and Bob Hall 

(simpsonj@verizon.net  hallgrenn@aol.com) with the line number, short description and bid amount.  The master 

copy will be updated and periodically sent it out to everyone who has expressed an interest in 

bidding.  (There's already been several bids that are reflected in the PDF file attached.  Since this is an auction, 

you can bid a higher amount in increments of at least $1.00.  We are not posting the names of the bidders for 

privacy reasons.) 

 

Corvair Vendors and Services 
 

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 
Our catalog lists over 15,000 parts for your Corvair.  We carry 

engine parts, body panels, upholstery and much more!  There 

are 1,000’s of reproduced items available, pages of technical 

information and lots of other helpful hints. 
 
Check us out at www.corvair.com or call today to order a copy of our printed catalog.  You will quickly see 

why we are the world’s largest supplier of parts and all your other Corvair needs.  Clark’s - More than Parts!  

Clark’s Corvair Parts®  

400 Mohawk Trail, Shelburne Falls, MA  01370  

(413)625-9776   

Email: clarks@corvair.com 

 

Corvair Ranch, Inc. 

1079 Bon-Ox Road, Gettysburg, PA 17325, (717) 624-2805, www.corvairranch.com  

Email: findit@theranch.today 

  

 

2021 Meeting Schedule  
 

February 20th Andy Norman 

 7510 Pollen Street 

 Lorton, VA 22079 
   

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Balance 12/31/20 $3883.80 

Dues Collected $50.00 

Balance 1/31/21 $3933.80 

 

mailto:simpsonj@verizon.net
mailto:hallgrenn@aol.com
http://www.corvair.com/
mailto:clarks@corvair.com
http://www.corvairranch.com/
mailto:findit@theranch.today
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Club dues are due now!  Please send a check to A. J. Paluska, Jr at 6839 Brimstone Lane, Fairfax 

Station, VA 22039. Due to the current pandemic, please send CHECKS ONLY made out to NVCC. 

Dues are $10.00 per year. 

 
 

For More Pictures of everything Corvair related click here NVCC Facebook   

 
Website: http://www.corvair.org/chapters/chapter220/ 
 
Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/northernvirginiacorvairs/ [instagram.com] 

 

Remember, we have been given a special Corvair power. With that power comes responsibility. That 

responsibility is keeping this marque alive and viable for future generations.  We still have the most affordable 

classic 60’s cars in existence but we, as a club, need to be a part of promoting the Corvair as a really unique 

and cool collectable car. Let’s keep on driving them, fixing them and promoting them everywhere we go.    

https://www.facebook.com/NVCCHOME/?hc_ref=SEARCH
http://www.corvair.org/chapters/chapter220/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.instagram.com_northernvirginiacorvairs_&d=DwMFaQ&c=XK1GVu0Y2HvWRiFNJ9Hesw&r=NXbP6y7iHsfhWLu34s48Iw&m=bxO3OB4bQOBxr7i090_dad_SOGrNlhCrW3fMX_MNIfo&s=8D0KkG3ZlTeGjqnyd2Gj4viWJsQ5KfkUj8q8-CC8Tpo&e=

